MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Date:  January 17, 2008

Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Candace Baker, located at 3133 Readsborough Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on January 17, 2008.  The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m., with President Candace Baker presiding and Margaret Kerr-McKown taking the minutes.

Board Members in Attendance:
Candace Baker 

Jo Ann Andren 
Bob Parker
David Ward
Ross Bankson
Ginny Howden 
Margaret Kerr-McKown
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the November and December meetings.  The motion passed.

OPEN FORUM
No community members attended.
REPORT OF OFFICERS
President’s Report: Candace Baker did not make a report.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Parker reported on property management services, the reserve study, and delinquent accounts.

Property management services.  Since the Tri-State Management contract expires in April, it is time to soliciting bids for property management services in the coming year.  Noting that there have been numerous changes and problems with first Koger, then Tri-State Management, it may be time for a change. 

The Reserve study.  Dan Hamad is making good progress with the audit.  He has requested a few documents from Tri-State to clarify balances and he needs a final report from Beth Johnson (our previous auditor).  We expect these issues to be cleared up in the next week or two. 
End of year snapshot.   Our financial position is reasonable at year-end though obviously, snow removal charges remain as the great unknown of our fiscal budget.
Delinquent accounts.  Legal action will be taken to collect payment of delinquent accounts from four households that are two payments delinquent. 
Grounds Committee:  the Grounds committee reported on the following topics: tree pruning/removal, the Chesterfield Mews entry marker, and tot lot/tennis court repair.  Jo Ann Andren reported that Les Caldwell has become our Valley Crest point of contact for both snow and landscape issues.
Tree pruning/removal. Jo Ann Andren confirmed that Valley Crest is authorized to perform the proposed work.  

Entry marker. Jo Ann Andren reported that the company that built the Chesterfield Mews entry marker (The King’s Masons) have removed the painted graffiti by using an acid-based product. However, the marker is still marred because the product removed the finish.  Jo Ann Andren will follow up with them to learn what can be done to correct the appearance now. 

Tot lot and tennis court repair. Ginny Howden presented several bids for discussion. It was agreed that the next step would be to contact Long Fence for a bid on repairing the fence; and American Tennis Courts and Rapidan for additional information and references to be contacted. She will be getting references to check from All Recreation of Virginia (tot lot only bid).. 

Covenants and Bylaws Committee:  Candace Baker reported that the review continues.

Ginny Howden motioned to adjourn at 9:20 p.m.  Motion was approved unanimously.

_________________________
_________________________
Secretary
Date of Approval
MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Date:  February 21, 2008

Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Candace Baker, located at 3133 Readsborough Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on February 21, 2008.  The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m., with President Candace Baker presiding and Margaret Kerr-McKown taking the minutes.

Board Members in Attendance:
Candace Baker 
Joanne Coleman 
Bob Parker
David Ward
Ross Bankson
Ginny Howden 
Margaret Kerr-McKown

Jo Ann Andren arrived at 7:45 p.m.
  
Candace Baker introduced Douglas E. Courtney, Senior Vice President and Marketing Director of Tri-State Management.  Mr. Courtney described his long association with Koger/Tri-State Management and expresses his commitment to providing support to the community.  Jo Ann Andren noted that he had visited the Mews immediately after the bad ice storm of last month.
OPEN FORUM
1.  Mary McGarvey, of 3184 Readsborough Court, requested that drainage be re-directed away from her home.  Candace Baker made arrangements with Ms McGarvey to view the area of concern on the coming Saturday. 

2.  Ms McGarvey also advised that Valley Crest personnel had entered her backyard last autumn when were clearing leaf debris.  She requested that the Board remind Valley Crest that they are not to open gates or enter backyards.  Candace Baker said she would address that issue to Valley Crest.

3.  Helen Fortner was in attendance, but did not address the meeting. 

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the January meetings.  The motion passed.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
President’s Report: Candace Baker did not make a report.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Parker reported on the reserve study, the audit, the budget, taxes, and delinquent accounts.
The Reserve Study.  The Reserve Study is close to being finalized.  One decision still to be made is how much will be budgeted for tree maintenance and replacement. 

Audit of the Financial Documents.  Dan Hamad of Daly, Hamad & Associates, P.L.L.C., has completed a draft of the final report of the audit.  Since the Tri-State bookkeeping department uses a system closely resembling a standard checking account and does not use the more detailed accounting system referred to as “generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP)”, reconciling accounts has been a slow process; however, he has found no issues with missing funds.  
Budget.  The annual adjustment to the homeowners’ fees is tied to the urban consumer price index (CPI).  The CPI for is 3.5% so the increase will be about $35, which will bring the annual fee to $1,048 per household.
The Reserve Study indicates that we need to increase the Reserve by $8,000. Management fee increases are around $5,000.  One estimate to replace trees that are lost to disease, age, or weather is $5,000. Altogether, the total requirement is $18,000.
A fee increase of 3.5% will provide $5,000; that leaves the budget at least $13 -14,000 short. Various other costs will increase too.  An increase of $150 or more per household, or around $1,170 for the year, is necessary to maintain the community.  This would have to be approved by vote at the Annual Meeting.

Taxes. Chesterfield Mews tax returns for the past fiscal year ending April 2007 have been filed.  An extension had been obtained, so there are no penalties.
Delinquent accounts. Legal action will be taken to collect payment of delinquent accounts from four households that are two payments delinquent. Mr. Courtney was reminded that under our agreement with Tri-State, delinquent households are supposed to receive letters every month.

Other Reports:

Architectural Control Committee.  Joanne Coleman reported that the Spring inspection is scheduled for mid-April, around the 15th and that this time courtyards will be the focus.
Grounds Working Group: Ginny Howden reported on bids received for the tennis court/tot lot fence.  One bid was $13,000 to replace the 470ft of 10-foot high fencing.  Another bid was $1,200 to repair the existing fence. We will be working with the county to get access to the tennis courts via the trail so that the heavy equipment needed will not need to destroy the grounds at the bottom of Readsborough.
Covenants and Bylaws Working Group:  Candace Baker reported that the Committee is making progress and will be meeting once a week for a while to review the Virginia statues.  The Committee has learned there are ways to enforce the existing Rules and Regulations.  For example, following a Board hearing a ‘violation assessment’ can be levied against a homeowner.  A violation assessment could be $10 per day per violation.

Ginny Howden made a motion to adjourn at 9:10 p.m. Motion was approved unanimously.

M. Kerr-McKown



20 March 2008
_________________________

_________________________
Secretary




Date of Approval

MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING

April 21, 2008

Call to Order: The Annual Meeting of the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the Kena Temple located at 9001 Arlington Boulevard, Fairfax, Virginia.  The meeting convened at 7:36 p.m., with President Candace Baker presiding, and Margaret Kerr-McKown, as Secretary, taking minutes.

Board Members in Attendance:
Jo Ann Andren


Candace Baker 


Ross Bankson 


Joanne Coleman


Ginny Howden

Margaret Kerr-McKown
Bob Parker

Dave Ward
All Board Members were in attendance and 61 community members were either present or provided a proxy.

Candace Baker provided proof of notice of the meeting and confirmed a quorum for election of Board Members but not quorum for voting on the increase of annual dues.

A member requested that the minutes of the Annual Meeting on 23 April 2007 be read aloud.   The Secretary, Margaret Kerr-McKown read the Minutes.  A motion was made to approve the Minutes as read; it was seconded and approved by unanimous voice vote.

ELECTION OF INSPECTORS OF ELECTION
The following people were appointed as inspectors of the election of the Board of Directors:  Gwinn Ward, Dennis O Conner, and Lyle Minter.

Jo Ann Andren announced the nominating committee for the next year:  Gwinn Ward, Nancy Minter, and Joanne Coleman representing the Board of Directors as chairperson.

NOMINATION AND ELECTION

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Candace Baker solicited nominations from the floor, none were received.  She then opened the floor to the candidates for brief introductions.

Following introduction of the candidates and a question and answer opportunity, voting took place.  The Inspectors of the Election excused themselves to a separate room to count the votes.  The following candidates were elected to the Board of Directors:  Candace Baker of 3133 Readsborough Court, Michael Epley of 3173 Eakin Park Court, and John Miller of 3145 Eakin Park Court were elected to three-year terms; and Bruce Pincus of 3155 Colchester Brook Lane was elected to a two-year term.

REPORT OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Candace Baker, President, provided a brief review of the projects accomplished in the past year and thanked outgoing Board Members: Jo Ann Andren and Bob Parker for their service.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Jo Ann Andren, Vice President, spoke briefly of the history of the Community.

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE REPORT:

Joanne Coleman, Chair, reported that the spring architectural control inspection has been completed and residents will receive violation notices by the end of May.

GROUNDS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Jo Ann Andren presented an overview of activities including the recent expanded plantings around the signs marking the Community entrance.

Ginny Howden unveiled the tennis/sport court and tot lot plan.  Her suggestion to call the area “Chesterfield aMewsments” was well received.  Work began on 22 April and should be completed by early June, depending on weather.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:
 
Bob Parker, Treasurer, presented an overview of the projected full year expenses, our recently completed Reserve Study prepared by Mason and Mason and two 2008-2009 budgets, with and without an extraordinary dues increase.  He discussed the need for the dues increase based on cost increases for basic services and the need to add a line item to our Reserve plan for anticipated major tree and grounds work. 
 
Since quorum requirement to vote on the annual dues increase was not met (60 percent of the eligible households) the budget was not voted on.  In accordance with our covenants (Article VI, Section 5), a second meeting will be scheduled for the purpose of voting on the dues increase.

MEMBERS OPEN FORUM:

William Saint requested the Board to establish a committee to look at developing rules and policies to enforce responsible pet ownership in the community.  The pet issues mentioned included, i.e. owners allowing pets to roam into others’ yards and flowerbeds, excessive barking, and owners not cleaning up after their pets.

A number of homeowners noted persistent parking problems in the neighborhood.  These concern the multiplicity of vehicles for a single residence, and consistent appropriation of common parking areas.  A member suggested amending the by-laws with a prohibition against the parking of unregistered vehicles.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

M. Kerr-McKown 




28 April 2009 __________________________________________________

_____________________________________________

Secretary





Date of Approval

Minutes of the
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Continuation of the Annual Meeting of the Membership of the CMCA

Held on May 28, 2008

Call to Order

A continuation of the annual meeting of the membership of the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the Kena Temple, located at TBD on May 28, 2008.  This meeting is called for the sole purpose of completing a vote to raise the CMCA maximum annual assessments under Article VI, section 5 of the CMCA Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions.  The meeting convened at 7:42 p.m., with President Ginny Howden presiding, with Michael Epley as secretary taking the minutes.

Attendees

	Board Members in Attendance:
	Candace Baker

Joanne Coleman

Ginny Howden

Ross Bankson

Dave Ward

Michael Epley

John Miller

Bruce Pincus

Margeret Kerr-McKown

	

	Members in Attendance:
	56 members present in person or by proxy

	

	Guests in Attendance:
	None

	


Vote to Increase the Maximum Annual Assessment

The president immediately upon the opening of the meeting, collected ballots and the inspectors of election, JoAnn Andren & Joe Herron, proceeded to count the votes.  The vote totals, announced near the conclusion of the meeting were as follows:

	On the issue of increasing the maximum annual assessment for the CMCA by $132.

	Votes For
	
	41

	Votes Against
	
	15

	Votes Abstained
	
	0

	Total Votes present in person or by proxy
	
	56


As this is a continuation meeting, a reduced quorum of 42 votes was required.  Under Article VI, section 5 of the CMCA Declaration of Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions, a 66% approval was required, or 38 votes.  The motion to increase the maximum annual assessment is approved.

Open Forum

While awaiting a conclusion to the voting process, Ginny Howden provided updates to the membership on various topics.

Tot Lot/Sport Court

The improvement work is in progress.  There have been a number of weather delays due to unusual amounts of rain and a desire to minimize damage to the properties.

Dues Increase

Bruce Pincus indicated a desire to see monthly, as opposed to semi-annually, billing of the regular assessments.

Tree Maintenance

A member requested information regarding the maintenance of trees and the corresponding reserve components.
Adjournment

Ginny Howden motioned to adjourn.  The motion was approved unanimously.

	
	
	

	Michael Epley, as Secretary of the CMCA
	
	Date of Approval


Minutes of the
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Held on August 21, 2008

Call to Order

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Joanne Coleman, located at 3163 Readsborough Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on August 21, 2008.  The regular location was not available, and a note was left directing persons to the nearby meeting location.  The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m., with President Ginny Howden presiding, with Michael Epley as secretary taking the minutes.

Attendees

	Board Members in Attendance:
	Joanne Coleman

Ginny Howden

Ross Bankson

Michael Epley

Margeret Kerr-McKown

John Miller

Bruce Pincus

	

	Members in Attendance:
	Jo Ann Andren arrived approximately 7:45 pm.

	

	Guests in Attendance:
	No Guests were in attendance.

	


Approval of Minutes
A number of revisions to the May 2008, June 2008, and July 2008 regular board meetings were discussed.  A number of revisions were included.  After some of the discussed revisions were made and recited, a motion was made to approve the minutes for May 2008, June 2008, and July 2008.  The motion passed unanimously.

Open Forum

Jo Ann Andren was not present for the open forum.  Ms. Andren provided comments at other periods during the meeting.

Report Of Officers

President’s Report

The president, Ginny Howden, provided a report.  Ms. Howden noted the national night out hosted by the neighborhood watch, and the success at attracting a higher number of residents than the previous year in addition to 5 board members.  Jo Ann Andren asked the board toe remind residents to leave lights on at night.

Ginny Howden noted the availability of the association’s attorney on retainer to provide guidance on the association’s controlling documents and relevant law. She noted the association and the Board of Directors are attempting to proceed in proper accordance with the association’s controlling documents and relevant law.  She noted the availability of the association’s attorney on retainer to provide guidance on these issues.  Ginny Howden and Bruce Pincus commented on the complexity of the association’s controlling documents and law and resulting necessity of utilizing the attorney.

Discussions ensued regarding the necessity for maintaining the current association’s attorney relationship, or instead utilize the attorney on a per-incident basis.  Michael Epley reiterated his concern regarding the quality of legal assistance provided by the association’s attorney, particularly with respect to the assessment of fines against homeowners.

When following advice provided by the association’s attorney, it was discussed that having the advice in writing would be in the best interest of the board.  John Miller, with the concurrence of Michael Epley, added that the association should obtain a written legal opinion on matters of significance, especially in matters of first impression for the Board of Directors.  Email communication from the attorney including the advice in question was deemed sufficient documentation for most activities.
Michael Epley also commented on the necessity of modifying the association’s covenants and by-laws, questioning whether the goal of simplification was likely to be met, and that the association is unlikely to ever recover the cost of making changes to the covenants.  Discussion ensured on this point.  Ginny Howden requested deferring further discussion until such time as the By-laws committee could present their recommended changes to the board of directors.
Vice-President’s Report

The vice-president, Candace Baker, was not present and did not provide a report.
Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer, Bruce Pincus, provided a report.  Mr. Pincus noted that the several homeowners have not yet paid the most recent regular assessment, and recommended waiting an additional month or two before taking any enforcement actions.  He recommended normal enforcement actions against owners with larger delinquencies.
Committee Reports/Information
Communications Committee

No report was provided.

By-Laws Committee

The chairman, Candace Baker, was not present and did not provide a report.
Architectural Control Committee
The property at 3173 Readsborough Ct, which was the subject of an assessment for noncompliance with the covenants, has been sold.  The new owner was notified as of August 8, 2008 of the outstanding noncompliance with architectural covenants and the applicable fines to be charged.

Ginny Howden commented on a purported architectural violation by Michael Epley concerning lights in his yard that resemble clotheslines.  Michael Epley agreed to Ms Howden’s suggestion to consider other lighting alternatives instead.

Michael Epley suggested providing, among other places on the web site, improved and more extensive standards and guidelines for architectural control for the benefit of homeowners.  Bruce Pincus agreed generally with this idea, and Ginny Howden suggested assigning this to the architectural control committee after the regular architectural inspection and enforcement period is over (eg. Over the winter months).  Margaret Kerr-McKown suggested adding this information the homeowners’ information packet as well.

Unfinished Business

Groundskeeping and Maintenance

Michael Epley removed the shrub on upper Eakin that was extending into the parking space of Ms. Brienza.
Ginny Howden noted the proposal solicited from Valley Crest for the trimming of the bamboo near upper Eakin Park  The proposal received was incorrect, and for removal of the bamboo stand as opposed to trimming the stand back.  Another proposal will be sought.

Ginny Howden noted that a resident at 3157 Eakin Park Ct. noted a tree that was interfering with his parking space, by dropping items on his car and parking space.  The owner of this property trimmed branches on the tree on his own initiative.  Ms. Howden noted she requested Valley Crest to check the trim to make sure the tree was not harmed.

Ginny Howden noted the drainage issue previously raised near 3130 and 3132 Colchester Brooke Lane drainage issue; an alternative proposal at a lower cost than the association’s previous proposal from Valley Crest was obtained by the affected homeowners.  Mrs Howden will have Valley Crest determine is this alternative will satisfactorily resolve the drainage issues.

Playground (aka Tot Lot) / Sport Court

The playground and fencing were completed on schedule and are now available for use.  The contractor had accessed the work area through the neighborhood, as opposed to accessing the area via the park trail as arranged, resulting in minor damage to some sections of sidewalk and a courtyard near 3189 – 3195 Readsborough Ct as well as major damage to the sidewalk tiles in front of 3186 Readsborough Ct.  The contractor will be repairing the damage, though some of the costs are to be split with the association.  The court pavement will be painted and sealed in the next week.  New signs have been put up with rules of use, including no trespassing signs.

Ginny Howden recommended that the association continues to charge for access keys, but since the facilities were not generally available this year, provide continued access for this year to any person who already has access.  Bruce Pincus recommended maintaining the same lock and keys for an additional year as well.  Michael Epley suggested providing keys at cost going forward.

New Business

Capital Improvement

Bruce Pincus noted a recent article in the Washington Post indicating that the association’s capital improvements can be credited (in our case, at 1/150 pro-rata) against the basis in individual homeowners properties, thereby reducing their capital gains upon sale.  Ginny Howden suggested this may make future requests from the membership for capital improvements more palatable.  Michael Epley suggested that the association make available its capital improvement expenditures, in the event individual homeowners wish to utilize this information for tax purposes.  Mr. Pincus will be bringing the article in question to the next board meeting for review.

Retaining Wall / Colchester Brooke

Bruce Pincus commented the retaining wall near Colchester Brooke is in need of maintenance, and generally that common areas around Colchester Brooke are neglected by the association.  Ginny Howden added that the retaining wall is itemized as part of the regular schedule for long-term maintenance and capital budget.  She volunteered to look at the capital spending plan to determine when maintenance is scheduled.

Adjournment

John Miller motioned to adjourn.  Motion was approved unanimously.

	
	
	

	Michael Epley, as Secretary of the CMCA
	
	Date of Approval


Minutes of the
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Held on September 18, 2008

Call to Order

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Ms. Baker, located at 3133 Readsborough Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on September 18, 2008.  The meeting convened at 7:33 p.m., with President Ginny Howden presiding, with Michael Epley as secretary taking the minutes.

Attendees

	Board Members in Attendance:
	Candace Baker

Ginny Howden

Ross Bankson

Michael Epley

Margeret Kerr-McKown

John Miller

Bruce Pincus

Dave Ward

	

	Members in Attendance:
	Sia Ansari

Jackie Lanier, who arrived shortly into the member’s open forum.

	

	Guests in Attendance:
	No Guests were in attendance.

	


Approval of Minutes
A motion was made to approve the minutes for August 2008.  The motion passed unanimously.

Open Forum

Sia Ansari was present for the open forum.  Sia Ansari, a resident at 3175 Eakin Park Ct, requested the board of directors trim a tree near his home and 3173 Eakin Park Ct.  On request from Ms. Howden, Sia deferred further discussion until a later time during the meeting.

Ms. Lanier, a resident of 3131 Eakin Part Ct, arrived for the members open forum, just as Mr. Ansari was finishing.  She noted the continuing rat problem on upper Eakin Park Ct, despite her efforts to eradicate them.  Discussion ensued with respect to possible remedies, including identifying the source of the infestation, food sources the rats are utilizing, adopting different practices for trash pickup such as prohibiting normal kitchen trash bags or requiring the use of cans.  Ms. Lanier noted she will be contacting the Fairfax County health department environmental health specialist to discuss possible steps that might be useful to ameliorate this problem.  She also noted that she will be asking the County to perform an inspection on the neighboring property of Craven's Nursery.
Report Of Officers

President’s Report

The president, Ginny Howden, provided a report.
Vice-President’s Report

The vice-president, Candace Baker, did not provide a report.
Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer, Bruce Pincus, provided a report.  The Valley Crest overpayment problem has been resolved, but not in favor of the association.  Valley Crest has indicated that the extra payment made in 2006 was applied to 2007, and that according to Valley Crest the association’s account has been properly credited.  Bruce Pincus indicated that in the next month or two he hopes to have GHA (the association's month to month management company) provide the monthly financial report in the GHA format.
Committee Reports/Information
Communications Committee

No report was provided.

By-Laws Committee

The chairman, Ms. Baker, provided an early draft copy of the proposed modifications to the associations’ Declaration of Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions.  Ms Baker recommended deferring further discussions until the next board meeting, to allow board members to review the suggestions and submit points of discussion to Ms. Baker.

Architectural Control Committee
The chairman, Ms. Coleman was not present.

Unfinished Business

Groundskeeping and Maintenance

Mr. Epley completed removal of the shrubs on upper Eakin that next to the parking space of Ms. Brienza.

The Board or Directors discussed the proposed trimming of the bamboo stand on upper Eakin Park Ct.  This issue was heavily discussed, as it’s generally believed that affected residents are split on leaving or removing the stand, and that trimming may present an ongoing maintenance cost and be ineffective at addressing any rat infestations the stand may be harboring.  Ms. Lanier has asserted that she believes the stand is harboring a rat infestation, although the Board of Directors is in general agreement that the exact location and causes of the infestation are unknown.  Ms. McKown indicated that continuing pest control services would be a preferable permanent solution to the rat infestation problem.  Mr. Epley commented that the association should assume responsibility, in the near term, for extermination services in the area of the bamboo stand.

Mr. Epley suggested pressing Valley Crest to fulfill the terms of their maintenance contract for normal maintenance of the grounds, especially if Valley Crest has an obligation to trim or maintain all plantings on the common areas including the bamboo stand in question.  Ms. Howden agreed to check the grounds maintenance contract and press Valley Crest on this point.

There being general agreement that the board requires more information to act with respect to trimming or removal of this bamboo stand, it was agreed that:

· Mr. Epley will survey the nearby residents to determine each affected resident’s position with respect to trimming and/or removal of the bamboo stand.

· Ms Howden will research and obtain comparative estimates for three options:  to perform basic maintenance trimming on an ongoing basis, to perform major trimming as previously discussed (already available), and for complete removal of the stand with site remediation.

· Mr. Miller will contact Ms. Lanier and Fairfax County health department environmental health specialist with the goal have having the area on Upper Eakin and perhaps the entire properties examined for potential causes of the rat infestation.

· Mr. Miller will also contact exterminators to get advice and estimates for exploratory baiting and/or ongoing pest control services.

Ms Howden noted the drainage issue on 3130 and 3132 Colchester Brooke Ct.  There is a new architectural control request for a new fence that may affect the drainage in the area.  The resolution of the drainage problems will be deferred until the architectural control request is disposed.

Ms. Howden noted a homeowner brought to the association’s attention a tree branch laying on the roof of the home on 3138 Delbourne Ct.  Ms. Howden obtained a quote from Valley Crest  to trim the effected trees back for $1950.  The resulting tree will be very lopsided, and the association has been warned by Valley Crest that further trimming may result in the tree falling over. Ms Howden will be advising the homeowner of the warning from Valley Crest and, at the request of Mr Epley, will see if they would be open to removal of the tree in question. The estimate includes removal of the dead wood from the tree near Mr. Ansari’s home at 3175 Eakin Park Ct.  Mr. Ansari indicated that he no longer considers this item an emergency item, and is willing to defer action until the Association finds it convenient.

New Business

Minutes

Ms. Howden brought to the attention of Michael Epley that she believes the May, June and July minutes sent to her to post on the Mews web site were not the draft approved by the Board of Directors, including an omission in the August 21 minutes regarding trash bulk items.  She requested Mr. Epley review the minutes for accuracy.  Mr. Epley will check and provide status to the Board of Directors.  Ms. Howden suggested Mr. Epley is not serving competently as secretary and should resign; Mr. Epley disagreed and declined to resign.  Mr. Pincus proposed a more concrete schedule and process for review and modification of minutes; Mr. Epley agreed to provide a proposal to the Board of Directors on this point.

Sport Court

Ginny Howden suggested that court users, or their parents, be required to sign a notice of the facilities rules for use of the court; there were no objections.

Adjournment

Ms. Kerr-McKown motioned to adjourn.  Motion was approved unanimously.

	
	
	

	Michael Epley, as Secretary of the CMCA
	
	Date of Approval


MINUTES OF
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
Date: November 16, 2008

Call to Order: A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Joanne Coleman, located at 3163 Readsborough Drive, Fairfax, Virginia on November 16, 2008. The meeting convened at 7:32 p.m., with President Ginny Howden presiding and Ross Bankson taking the minutes. Minutes are transcribed by Margaret Kerr-McKown. 

Board Members in Attendance: Ginny Howden Ross Bankson Joanne Coleman Michael Epley John Miller Bruce Pincus David Ward 

Board Members Absent: Margaret Kerr-McKown. 

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made and passed to approve the Minutes of the September and October meetings. 

OPEN FORUM 
Community member, Bob Parker arrived at 8:00 p.m. 

REPORT OF OFFICERS: None 

NEW BUSINESS 
There was an election for a new Secretary. Ginny Howden nominated Margaret Kerr-McKown and Joanne Coleman seconded. Michael Epley nominated himself and John Miller seconded. The vote was tied 3-3 with one member abstaining. A new vote will take place at the next meeting of the Board of Directors. 

A motion was made and passed unanimously to adjourn at 9:32 p.m. 
M. Kerr-McKown 



19 February 2009 
Secretary 
Date of Approval
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